DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services

7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop 8$3-02-01
A CENTERS FOR MEDICARE & MEDICAID SERVICES
Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850 CENTER FOR CLINICAL STANDARDS & QUALITY

September 17. 2024

Katie Smith Sloan

President and Chief Executive Officer
LeadingAge

2519 Connecticut Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20008

Dear Katie Smith Sloan:

Thank you for your letter to Administrator Brooks-LaSure regarding the Nursing Home Staffing
Campaign. The Administrator has asked me to respond on her behalf. The Center for Clinical
Standards and Quality appreciates your feedback and suggestions. The examples of successful
programs you provided are especially helpful as we continue to work to identify the best ways to
improve nurse recruitment and access to nursing assistant training. We will consider your
suggestions and welcome additional insight you can provide.

Our team will be reaching out to our primary contacts at LeadingAge in the next few weeks to
share more information about the staffing campaign, obtain feedback, and discuss some of the
examples included in your letter.

Thank you again for your letter and for your continued commitment to improving the quality of
care in nursing homes. Please do not hesitate to reach out with additional questions or concerns.

Sincerely,
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Dora L. Hughes, M.D., M.P.H.

Acting Director,

Center for Clinical Standards and Quality
Chief Medical Officer

Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services



